
1st Tuesdays - Public Works Committee  

Jeff Morris - Chairman, Minnie Bommer, Danny Wallace 
 

2nd Tuesdays - General Welfare and Public Relations Committee 

Minnie Bommer - Chairwoman, Keith Phelps, C.H. Sullivan 
 

3rd Tuesdays - Finance and Administration Committee 

C.H. Sullivan - Chairman, All Aldermen/Alderwomen attend 
 

4th Tuesdays - Public Safety Committee 

Keith Phelps - Chairman, C.H. Sullivan, Johnetta Yarbrough 

All regularly scheduled committee meetings are at 4:00 pm in the Lower Level Conference Room at 

Covington City Hall at 200 W. Washington St.  All Board of Mayor and Aldermen meetings are held 

on the 2nd and 4th Tuesday evenings of each month at 5:30 pm in the Board Room on the 2nd floor 

at Covington City Hall.  ALL are open to the public.  Official meeting minutes and agendas can be 

found by visiting www.covingtontn.com. 

You may contact your   

Alderman/Alderwoman by  

clicking on the email links below. 

District 1 Vice Mayor Johnetta Yarbrough  1122jwyatt@gmail.com 

  Alderwoman Minnie Bommer  alderwomandist1@gmail.com 

 

District 2 Alderman Jeff Morris   aldermanjeffmorris@gmail.com   

  Alderman Keith Phelps   kphelps@jamiesonandfisher.com 

 

District 3 Alderman C.H. Sullivan   aldermanchsullivan@gmail.com  

  Alderman Danny Wallace   aldermanwallace@gmail.com 
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Continued on next page 

General Welfare and Public Relations Committee Meeting – 9/8/20 

Present via Virtual Meeting – Chairwoman Minnie Bommer, Alderman Jeff Morris, Mayor Jus-

tin Hanson, Alderwoman Johnetta Yarbrough, Alderman Keith Phelps, Alderman Danny Wal-

lace, Alderman CH Sullivan, Tina Dunn, Lessie Fisher, Robin Anderson, Joseph Mack, Barrie 

Foster, Rebecca Ray 

Airport Report – Director Robin Anderson 

Fuel Sales 

- 6207 August Sales  

- 10195 July Sales 

Fuel Farm – Installed 

Entrance Sign – Installed 

Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security (CARES) Act Funding Update 

- Funding request ready ($30,000) 

Security Grant 

- Working on funding amount 

Motion made to accept report, 2nd, roll call, so moved 

 

Parks and Recreation Report – Director Joseph Mack 

Discussed park on the Square and issue with bathroom usage 

- Committee discussed selling property versus leasing property 

- Motion made for Director Mack to speak with Mr. Thomas who already has a business 

next to said property on whether he would be willing to discuss leasing or purchasing 

property and discussing at Finance Committee meeting, 2nd, roll call, so moved  

Parks and Rec Funding 

- Discussed grant webinars.  Many grants have gone from 80%-20% to 50%-50%.  Will 

not be pursuing these 

- Covington Parks Foundation Board Members - William Wooten, Echo Day, Jean John-

son, Joseph Mack 

- Director Mack gave status update 

- Land and Water Conservation Fund using revenues from offshore drilling 

- Recreation Education Services 

Bicycle Lanes 

- Many advantages of bicycle lanes 

- Submitted design for possible Highway 51 and off Highway 51 bicycle lanes and trails 

Archery Range 

- Submitted plans for possible archery range at Newman Property 



Official meeting minutes and agendas can be found by visiting www.covingtontn.com. 

to Covington Police 

Call 901-475-1261 or 901-475-4300 

In an emergency dial 9-1-1 

- Also discussed possible plans for driving range at Newman Property 

Home School & Distance Learners Program 

- Starting September 9th 

- Gives children opportunity to get some physical education while homeschooling and 

distance learning 

Live Streaming 

- Submitted information on Blue Chip TV Live Stream Sports 

- Want families to be able to see sports streamed even if they don’t feel comfortable or 

can’t attend events 

- For both Spring and Fall sports 

- Submitted estimate for purchase 

Motion made to accept report, 2nd, roll call, so moved 

 

Tipton County Museum Report – Director Barrie Foster 

Reflections of a Museum Virtual Exhibit 

- Fundraiser for this year 

To Make Our Voices Heard Exhibit 

The Nature Connection Dragonflies, September 2020 

Tipton County Membership Drive 

Eagle Scout created bee houses 

Added family craft sessions to online academy 

Approved for Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security (CARES) Act grant for equipment 

we purchased last year  

Motion made to accept report, 2nd, roll call, so moved 

 

There being no further business, meeting is adjourned 

http://www.covingtontn.com/


On Friday morning, September 11th, at  

exactly 7:46 am, Chief Griggs and the  

Covington Fire Department, Chief Lindsey 

and the Covington Police Department, 

Mayor Hanson and Chaplain Cliff Marion 

observed a moment of silence in remem-

brance of the events that took place on  

September 11, 2001.  Chaplain Marion led 

in prayer.  Mayor Hanson and Chief Griggs 

spoke briefly before they and Chief Lindsey 

placed roses on the 9/11 memorial outside 

the fire department.   

 

We want to thank our first responders for 

their service to our community and their 

commitment in keeping us safe.   



COVID DRIVE-THRU TESTING TIMES HAVE CHANGED! 

Monday-Friday, 8:00am-Noon 

The drive-up COVID-19 testing site at the  

Tipton County Health Department will be giv-

ing FREE tests Monday - Friday, 8:00 a.m.- 

Noon.  The Tennessee National Guard is on 

hand to administer the tests.  You can drive 

through and get your free test regardless of 

symptoms.  Tipton County Health Department 

is located at 4700 Mueller Brass Rd. 
Photo: The Daily Memphian 

Tipton County Executive Jeff Huffman has announced, per 

the authority granted to county mayors by Gov. Bill Lee, a 

mask mandate for Tipton County that began on August 4th 

and will continue  through 11:59 pm Wednesday,  

September 30th.  To read the complete order, CLICK HERE. 

Masks Required at Tipton County Schools 

After discussions with County Executive Jeff Huffman as well  

as updated recommendations from the Health Department,  

LeBonheur, and the UT HSC, Tipton County Board of Education 

agrees that a mandatory mask requirement is the appropriate 

next step to slow the spread of COVID-19.  Our hope is that the 

mask requirement and other safety protocols such as social  

distancing will help keep schools open for learning. 

MANDATORY MASKS IN 

TIPTON COUNTY 

The Tennessee Pledge was developed by Governor Lee, the Unified 
Command Group (UCG) and Tennessee’s Economic Recovery Group 
(ERG) with input from health experts, state and local partners and 
business and industry leaders. It includes specific recommendations 
which enable most businesses to reopen responsibly without the 
burden of heavy mandates. This will be a gradual process, with room 
to adjust as data is evaluated. For links to all of Governor Lee’s 
guidelines, please visit our website at www.covingtontn.com. 

https://www.tiptonco.com/news_detail_T34_R819.php
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CLICK HERE FOR REGISTRATION AND SPONSOR INFO! 

https://www.covington-tiptoncochamber.com/events/details/industrial-appreciation-golf-tournament-281


https://www.covington-tiptoncochamber.com/events/details/25th-annual-heritage-festival-225




CLICK HERE TO READ THE MUSEUM NEWSLETTER! 

Thanks to Carter Sisco and his fellow scouts from Troop 135, the Tipton County Museum now 
has two “Bee Hotels” on the grounds; one in the Butterfly Sanctuary by the entrance to the 
Museum, and one in the Herb Garden behind the Museum.  The hotels contain bamboo reeds 
for the females to lay their eggs in.  The bees that use the hotels are for “solitary” bees and 
not honeybees, because they do not make honey.  However, they are just as important as 
honeybees in that they are beneficial pollinators, plus they are not likely to sting you.  We ap-
preciate Carter Sisco and Troop 135 for helping our Nature at the Tipton County Museum! 

http://www.covingtontn.com/museum.html
http://www.covingtontn.com/museum.html






http://www.dscc.edu/


https://www.facebook.com/courtsquarefarmersmarketTN




COVINGTON CIVIC CENTER 

 

Stay up to date on upcoming 

events at the Civic Center!   

 

Visit our Facebook Page 

or 

Visit our Website! 

Do you have an announcement that 

you would like to include in your  

newsletter?  Click HERE  to email  

your info to Rebecca Ray! 

https://www.facebook.com/civiccenter100westwashington
http://www.covingtontn.com/human-resources.html
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